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Federal Grants Fund Community Development in Summit County 
 

SUMMIT COUNTY, OHIO—Each year, the federal government invests billions of dollars in American 
communities like Summit County through the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. The 
program, created in 1974 by the Department of Housing and Urban Development, provides local 
governments with financial resources to assist low and moderate-income residents. Each community’s 
allocation is based on population. In Summit County, Executive Ilene Shapiro’s Department of Community 
and Economic Development administers the program on behalf of county residents outside of Akron, 
Barberton and Cuyahoga Falls; these cities receive their own CDBG funds.  
 
In 2020, the Executive’s staff worked with 14 different community partners to distribute over $412,000 
for a diverse array of community projects. From education and public service projects to economic 
development and services for seniors, Summit County leveraged these funds to support improvement and 
revitalization on behalf of county residents.  
 
“Community Development Block Grants are essential tools in our work to make Summit County the best 
place to live, work and play,” said Executive Shapiro. “Working with our community partners, we use 
CDBG funds to support projects that improve the lives of Summit County residents, especially those 
most in need.”  
 
While the Community Development Block Grant Program represents about less than 1% of the entire 
federal budget, the funds have a significant impact on local communities. According to the National 
Community Development Association (NCDA), the CDBG Program attracts investment in underserved 
communities, with every $1 of CDBG funds leveraging another $4 in private investment. NCDA also 
estimates over 50 million people nationwide have benefitted from CDBG-funded public improvements 
and over 450,000 CDBG-related jobs have been created since 2005. 
 
This week, communities around the country are celebrating National Community Development Week, 
designed to focus local, as well as national attention on the CDGB program. The awareness campaign was 
created in 1986 to bring attention to the CDBG Program at a time when the program was facing scrutiny 
in Congress. 
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For questions about Summit County’s CDBG Program, contact Holly Miller at hmiller@summitoh.net or 
330-643-8013. 
 

 
 
 
 

### 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Entity  Activity  Funding Amount  

International Soap Box Derby  Education/Public Service $30,000 

Julie Billiart Schools  Education/Public Service $50,000 

PC's for People  Digital Equality/Public Service  $40,000 

Building for Tomorrow - AMHA  Digital Equality/Public Service $40,000 

Battered Women’s Shelter  Public Service  $60,000 

Victims Assistance  Public Service  $26,250 

Fair Housing Contact Services  Public Service/Fair Housing  $8,500 

Shelter Care - Highland Teen Pregnancy  Public Service  $10,000 

Valley Fire District  Public Service/Services for Seniors  $11,600 

United Way/HMIS  Public Service  $5,000 

Village of Clinton  Capital Improvements  $6,154 

City of Twinsburg  Capital Improvements $29,850 

City of Norton  Capital Improvements  $55,000 

Bounce Mortar  Economic Development  $40,000 
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